
 

 
Public Notice 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
 
September 18, 2020 
 
 
The Cowichan Valley Regional District has received correspondence from the Medical Health 
Officer (attached) that Island Health has reviewed the test-results for drinking water wells within 
the immediate vicinity of the Schnitzer Steel operation in Cassidy, following a fire at the site on 
September 10, 2020.   
  
Island Health’s Medical Health Officers and Environmental Health team have determined the 
chemical results are safely within the maximum allowable concentrations set in the Canadian 
Drinking Water Guidelines.   
  
There are no advisories related to these drinking water wells, or to the broader aquifers in the 
area, to issue at this time and the water is considered safe for consumption.   
  
Island Health and its partners are developing an ongoing monitoring plan to determine that 
drinking water within the area remains safe for consumption. 
 



 

 
 

Excellent care, for everyone,  
everywhere, every time. 
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September 18, 2020 
 
 
 
To Cowichan Valley Regional District; 
 
Re: Schnitzer Fire and drinking water quality test results 
 
 
Island Health has reviewed the test-results for drinking water wells within the immediate 
vicinity of the Schnitzer Steel operation in Cassidy, following a fire at the site on September 10, 
2020. 
 
Island Health’s Medical Health Officers and Environmental Health team have determined the 
chemical results are safely within the maximum allowable concentrations set in the Canadian 
Drinking Water Guidelines. 
 
There are no advisories related to these drinking water wells, or to the broader aquifers in the 
area, to issue at this time and the water is considered safe for consumption. 
 
Island Health and its partners are developing an ongoing monitoring plan to determine that 
drinking water within the area remains safe for consumption. 
 
 
Huy ch q’u (Thank you), 

 
 

 
 
Shannon Waters, MD, MHSc, FRCPC   Michael Benusic, MD, MPH, CCFP 
Medical Health Officer     Medical Health Officer 
 


